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PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

Should you wish to report any      
concerns, make comments, or 
submit items for discussion at 

future   meetings, please do not 
hesitate to contact Jennifer 
Hobson (Clerk) during office 

hours on the following details:  
Tel: 07542874957 

Email: 
clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk  

Bin Collections 

May’s bin collections will be: 

 

Green - Tues 10th / 24th May   

       

Brown - Fri 13th / 27th May 

 

Blue - Weds 4th / Tues 17th/ 

Tues 31st May 

Cemetery Extension Update 
 

The Parish Council has now       
received the borrowing        
approval letter from the      
Ministry and an application has 
been made to draw down the 
loan at the beginning of May. It 
is hoped that works can begin 
shortly afterwards. 

RUDSTON RASCAL’S  

PLAYGROUP 
The Playgroup is every Thursday   
morning 10-11.30am at Rudston 

Village Hall. No playgroup     
Thursday 5th May due to the hall 
being unavailable. 
Everyone welcome, £1 per child. 

Next Parish Council Meeting 
 
The Annual Parish Council meeting (including the Annual Parish 
Meeting) is due to be held on Tuesday 10 May 2022 at 7.00pm in 
the Village Hall. 
 
This meeting is the AGM of the Parish Council and the Election of     
Officers will take place at this meeting.  This will be followed by 
the opportunity for members of the public to put forward any 
concerns or requests to the Parish Council regarding the village 
for the coming year. Parish Council Meeting No 1 – 2022/23 will 
follow on from the Annual Parish Meeting on the same evening, 10 
May 2022. 
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Items for publication in the June issue should reach me by 25/05/22 
Contact Carly and Rob Webb 

burtonflemingnewsletter@gmail.com 

This issue has been kindly sponsored by  
Scenic View Holiday Park 

Marie, Sharon, Rheanne and all of Jane's family would firstly like 

to thank everyone who gave their time and facilities to help at 

the Tractor Run between Burton Fleming and Wold Newton in 

memory of Jane Robinson to raise money for her beloved     

Yorkshire Air Ambulance on Sunday, 24 April. 

 

They are delighted to let you all know that a huge £3,032.02 was 

raised for such a wonderful cause that was close to Jane's 

heart.  She would have been over the moon and very proud of you 

all.    

 

The sun shone although there was a chilly wind at times.  It was 
great to see so many people out on the whole of the route. 

Thanks again to everyone who took part, volunteered their time 

or stood out on the route and cheered the drivers on, it was very 

much   appreciated. 
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SUNFLOWER/ MARROW & PUMPKIN COMPETITION 

 
We hope you are sowing your sunflower seeds, there will be several 
types of entry so all the family can take part. Also marrow and pumpkin 
competitions are planned, just aim for the biggest and best in these 
categories. All details will be out in a future newsletter. 

JUST KEEP GROWING!!!!!!! 
 
 
April 2022 Lottery Winners 
1st Prize R. Roberts   £25   
2nd Prize R. Askern   £15 
3rd Prize L. Arnell   £10   
4th Prize C. Webb   £5 
      
BE A PART OF IT TO WIN IT – HELP SUPPORT THE VILLAGE HALL 
 
Thank you to all contributors and helpers! You are supporting your 
village hall which is your community centre and used as a meeting place 
for many activities. You can pay monthly, half-yearly or yearly. The 
profits from this, pay mainly for the INSURANCE of the hall, and other 
expenses. The draw takes place every 3rd Friday of the month at the 
Post Office. You may pay by Bank Transfer as below. 
We have 6 collectors in the village so please ring me if you would like to 
be added to their list - 07860 478867 
Account Name: BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL 
Sort Code: 20-75-92 
Account No: 60231185 
Contact Kate Mercer (470556) if you are partaking for the first time 
for a personal number or numbers. 
 
We were extremely sorry that the last APRIL coffee morning had to be 
cancelled, along with the afternoons Whist Drive.  We are sure you all 
appreciated the reasons why; i.e. Covid numbers increasing in the area 
and also amongst helpers and visitors.  
 

BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL  
NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS –  

MAY 2022 

7 

 
We are looking for helpers for the vintage/classic car 
day at the village hall, on Sunday 12th June between 
10.30am and 3.30pm. All proceeds for the children’s  
playground. 
 
We need helpers to serve food and hot drinks. 
 
We also need tombola prizes. 
 
And lastly, cakes, tray bakes, scones, buns etc, to serve 
on the day. 
 
If anyone can help with any of the above, please contact 
Sue Kirven on 07930 672215 or 01262 470628 
 
The next meeting to organise the event is on Tuesday 
3rd May in the Burton Arms at 6.30pm. 
 
Anyone wanting to book stalls please do so on 01262 
470451. 
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BURTON FLEMING PLATINUM JUBILEE  

STREET PARTY 
 

Saturday 4th June 2022 12pm to 3pm on Front Street,  

Burton Fleming 

 

Bring your table and chairs and your picnic and join in! 
Children’s entertainer  

Fancy Dress competition. Red, white and blue for kids. 50’s dress 

for adults. 

50’s music to dance to. 

Kid’s races and games. 

Afternoon tea and cake on the church green. 

Please come and join us! 

Thanks Sue 
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The toilets are showing signs of completion and we should like to thank 
all those who are still using the hall for their patience and understanding 
of the situation.   
 
DIARY for MAY 2022 
 
Monday 9th May - Chairairobics will commence again at 1pm 
Thursday 5th May - Whist Drive 2pm 
Tuesday 10th May - Parish Council Meeting 7pm 
Saturday 14th May - Coffee Morning 10-11.30am 
Wed 18th /Thurs 19th/Fri 20th May - Private Booking 
 
DIARY for JUNE 2022 
 
Thursday 2nd/Friday 3rd/Saturday 4th/Sunday 5th June - HER MAJESTY 
THE QUEEN’S PLATINUM JUBILEE. We shall be holding an exhibition 
of memorabilia of Burton Fleming and surrounding area in the Village 
Hall. Tea and cakes will be in good supply. The hall and surrounds will be 
decorated, and we hope to see and hear from as many people as possible. 
Please prepare any photos etc which you would like us to display. We 
should like to have them by Wednesday 1st June. 
 
Wednesday 8th  June - Cyclists 6-8pm 
Saturday 11th  June - Coffee Morning 
Sunday 12th June - Yesteryears Day 
Monday 20th June - Village Hall AGM 6.30pm 
Wednesday 22nd  June - Cyclists 6-8pm 
 
DIARY for JULY 2022 
 
Thursday 7th July - Whist Drive 7pm (evening) 
 
We are taking bookings for September onwards, please don’t hesitate to 
contact us. 
HIRE Rates: £8ph for residents/£10ph for non residents/£12ph for 
business etc and weddings by negotiation.   

BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL  
NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS –  

MAY 2022 



4 

SERVICES AT ST CUTHBERT’S CHURCH 
 

May  1st 11am  Morning Prayer   Roger Askham 
FORDON 3pm  Holy Communion   Revd Barbara 

 8th    NO SERVICE 
      15th  11am  Holy Communion   Revd Barbara 
       22nd  11am  Benefice Service at Grindale 
       29th  3pm  Open Air Service at FORDON  Revd Barbara 
 

ADVANCE NOTICE - Please put our Ascension Day service in your   
diary, followed by breakfast, on Thursday 25th May at 10am outside St 
Cuthbert’s. 
This is a wonderful way to celebrate our Lord’s ascension. 
 

Prayer & Praise every Monday (except Bank Holiday) at 9.30am in 
church. 
 
POPINS at 10am each Tuesday morning, do come and share with us. 
 

A FEW WORDS FROM ME…. 
Dear Friends, 
Well, the old Covid bug got me (and David) so I missed all the Easter 
services and activities, three weeks down the line and I think my cough 
has calmed down somewhat and I’m able to talk (what joy), I still feel 
tired, but hey ho, I’m still here. 

I have been delighted to hear how well the service went on Easter Day, 
thank you to Revd John Page who came to the rescue for the service. 
Thank you to all who made the church look so beautiful. Well done, too, 
to all those who contributed to the Easter Monday Activity Day, some 
money was raised but more importantly, people came and new      

friendships were made. We look forward to welcoming folks to our 
lovely church in the future. 
On a very sad note, we said a sudden goodbye to our Churchwarden, 
Robert Lindley, a wonderful supporter of St Cuthbert’s and St James, 
he will be very sadly missed. We also said goodbye to John Coleman, a 

great supporter of St Cuthbert’s but also of the Chapel in the village 
for many years, he too will be missed.  May their souls rest in peace 
and rise in glory. 
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Caring for one another, looking out for each other has always been one 
of the essential components of our faith, together with loving the Lord 
our God. We are much more able to do that in a village than in the   
urban towns where often folks hardly ever speak to each other.  
We shall soon be celebrating the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee, there’ll be 

lots of events and activities to attend. We shall be joining with the 
Street Party on Saturday 4th June with Afternoon Tea and              
refreshments on the Green. Do come along, it will be fun !!! 
ALSO Friday 3rd June there will be a walk around TREASURE HUNT 
for families or groups of children, teams of 4/5 please. We start and 

end at the church and there will be some simple questions to answer, 
things to find and prizes too. We start at 2pm with intervals of 
10mins, please register with Pat Harvey before the day so we know how 
many will take part, although you can turn up on the day. 
Do come along, it is something different for young and not so young to 

do together!! 
 
Love & blessings, 
Revd Barbara 

HISTORY GROUP/VILLAGE HALL 
 

Platinum Jubilee 
From 2 – 5 June 2022, there will be a display of Burton Fleming and the 
local area’s memorabilia – books, photographs, maps, scrap books 
etc.  Free entry.  
Light refreshments available. 
  
Thursday, 2 June                                 6pm – 8pm 
Friday, 3 June                                     10.30am – 4pm 
Saturday, 4 June                                 10am – 12pm 
Sunday, 5 June                                    2pm – 4pm 
  
If anyone has any items of interest which they would like to display, 
please bring them to Burton Fleming Village Hall on Wednesday, 1 June        
between 6-7pm, or items can be collected.  
Phone: Kate 01262 470556, Brenda 01262 470349 or Carol 01262 
470409 


